

Oct 6, 2025 | [PQGSA Board Meeting 2025 Series](#)

Attendees

<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Alex G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Blake O.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Dan V.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Rick N.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Anne B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Catherine K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Donella R.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Shawna R.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Aush C.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chad T.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Eugene L.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Steve M.
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Blake G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris L.	<input type="checkbox"/> Kevin K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Tim R.

Action Items

- Anne to get more information from PHM on possible PQ block for weekly pitching lessons
- Anne to work on flyer for spring registration announcement
- Donella to send summary for The Stand fundraiser
- Donella to reach out to contact about PQGSA mixer at Knotty Barrel (plan for January)
- Chad to follow up with Danielle regarding Mira Mesa game

Decisions

- Approval of Spring 2026 registration fees
 - Motion: Alex G, Second: Steve M.

2025-10-06 - PQGSA Meeting Agenda

1. **Establish Quorum @ 7:33 PM**
2. **Exec Board Updates**
3. **President's Report (Chad)**
 - a. Critical needs
 - i. Pitching Clinics
 1. Moved to Oct 19th
 2. Need Board member present at each session – [Anne will get more information from Powerhouse on possible PQ block for weekly pitching lessons. Blake O. will collect contact information for coaches to build out list a resource for the league.](#)
 - ii. Spring registration
 1. Update: marketing to schools – [Suggestion to have girls hand out flyers in PQ gear possibly Nov 7. Anne to work on flyer for spring registration announcement.](#)
 2. Propose Spring fees: (\$20 early bird discount; date?) – [Insurance has increased, field permits and lights also.](#)
 - a. [Motion: Alex, Second: Steve.](#)
 - iii. Review budget (thank you Eugene)
 - iv. USA softball registration
 1. Need board member to do it for league
 2. New volunteer

3. Eugene will attend this week's meeting – this will be Eugene's last year doing this for the league
4. **VP Report (Donella)**
 - a. Update: The Stand fundraiser – Suggestion for coaches to add fundraisers as event in GC in the future. Donella to put together summary. Suggestion for league wide event, meet and greet, mixer, maybe Knotty Barrel, January time frame. Donella to reach out to contact
 - b. Sign up sheet for second pitching machine – Donella will make sign up, store in shed in field 7, by the hour – **hold for now**. Blake to look into air tag and camera.
5. **Player Agent (Alex)** – Incident during Olivotto 8U game. Chad to follow up with Danielle
6. **Secretary (Shawna)**
 - a. N/A
7. **Treasurer Report (Kevin)**
 - a. Coordinators to work with coaches to gather game info and send to Kevin second half season umpire dues
8. **PQ Tournament (TBD)**
9. **All-Stars (TBD)**
10. **Fields (Aush)** – Communicate out to coaches/families earlier in the future
 - a. Work with coordinators and coaches to assign weeks to water
 - b. Find at least one person from each division
 - c. Redoing mounds with clay; schedule a day
 - d. Field Day – another day is not needed for now
 - e. Dan to buy clay
11. **Equipment (Blake)**
12. **Sponsorships (Rick)**
 - a. Sponsor 2025 plaques?
 - b. Increase sponsorship to \$500?
13. **Uniforms (Chris)**
14. **Social Media / League Book Updates (Anne)**
 - a. Post Field Day – not needed
 - b. Post Registration on Oct 18th – start marketing now, live 10/18, early bird through 12/1, suggestion to include info about board

15. Trophies (Alex)

- a. Fall 2025 – 2 weeks turnaround for 6U trophies for Fall – Trophies are ordered

16. Division Coordinator Updates (6U?, 8U-Blake, 10U-Tim, 12U-Catherine)

17. UIC Updates (Steve)

18. Webmaster/Registration (Eugene)

- a. Complete background checks (under compliance tab) and safesport (Coordinators ensure it's completed) – still a work in progress with USA Softball, Chad will give some thought, likely will have managers check with assistant coaches to see if anyone still needs to complete background/SafeSport.

19. Action Items / Discussions / Decisions

20. Strategic / Future Planning

- a. Merger– hold for now

21. New Business

- a. Some lights out on field 7 and 8 – Steve put in a request
- b. Steve put in a request to check irrigation on field 9
- c. 12U and 10U umpires covered, 8U still needs coverage, Steve trying to get junior umpires but may not have them (should not be needed for coach pitch).

22. Round Table

23. Adjournment @ 8:41